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You also seek clarification that Opinion 09-1 is not meant to imply that a funeral
provider is required to include the full basic services fee listed in its GPL in its fees for
forwarding and receipt of remains, direct cremation, and immediate burial.  You are correct that
because the Opinion does not address that question, no such inference can be drawn from it. 
That issue has been raised in a separate request, and will be addressed in a forthcoming staff
opinion.

The views expressed in this letter are those of the FTC staff.  They have not been
reviewed, approved, or adopted by the Commission, and they are not binding on the Commission
or any individual Commissioner.  However, they do reflect the views of FTC staff charged with
enforcement of the Funeral Rule.  Staff Funeral Rule opinions are routinely posted on the FTC
website at http://www.ftc.gov/bcp/conline/edcams/funerals/staffopinions.shtm. 
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